Lowell Rural Fire Protection District

Meeting Minutes of the Board of Directors – March 13, 2019

Call to Order at 1900 by Director Mike Ballenger
Roll Call – Director M. Ballenger, Director R. Ballenger, Director B. Burr, Director J. Walker, Fire Chief L. Dragt, Recorder S. Dragt, Training coordinator L. Hall, Volunteers: W. Priser, S. Singer. Mayor D. Bennett
Absent – Director J. Prenevost
Additions to Agenda – None 
Comments from the Floor – Mayor Bennett recognized newest city council member S. Dragt for position 3 of the Lowell City Council
Comments from the Volunteer Association – None  
Approval of February 12, 2019 Minutes – Director J. Walker made the motion to accept the minuets. Director B. Burr Seconded. Motion passed
Correspondence – None
Unfinished Business – Station 2 – Chief Dragt informed that due to the recent poor weather conditions there had been little movement towards the completion of any significant work. They do not anticipate any issues with the expected completion time frame. 
Treasurers Report – Director R. Ballenger made a motion to pay the bills. Director Walker Seconded. Motion passes. We are on schedule with the budget. No new taxes have been received recently; we are at 106%
New Business – Storm report. LRFD declared Winberry to be untraversable. Closed. Due to multiple tree strikes and close calls on Hwy 58 Chief Dragt requested that OSP close down Hwy 58. We called in search and rescue to assist in a medical call up Winberry. There were no significant medical calls caused from the snow. We did house calls to check-in on people.

LRFD offered a warming station for residents. We had the generator for warmth, coffee, charging stations for phones, and family friendly movies to keep the kids entertained. We had several volunteers both from the department as well as from the community in assisting the station to keep our warming center open. 
We coordinated very well with City Manager J. Cobb as well as Superintendent J Matthews and Chef Billy. With this collaboration allowed that we were able to provide breakfast and lunch for three days.
We did temporarily lose our communications, which is by internet and the FirstNet (AT&T) tower went down. Once contacted, AT&T provided a SAT COLT to have access.

There was some damage to Station 1 from the snow, the gutters were damaged from the weight. The insurance company has been notified. However, the generator failed and it will need to be replaced. Chief Dragt is researching options re used generators versus new generators. There is a possible option of a federal grant to give the department a used generator. Chief is researching this information, and will return with an update.
Director Walker presented a Motion to appoint Chief Dragt as the budget officer for the 2019-2020 budget. Director R Ballenger seconded. Motion passes 
Chief Dragt presented that the budget meeting will need to be moved to April 16, 2019, to meet the required notification time frame of budget meeting, this is historically held prior to the board meeting. Director Burr made the motion to move the April Board meeting out one week to April 16, to allow for the proper notification for the budget meeting. Director Walker seconded. Motion passed.
Director presented a Motion to appoint Jef Jalof, Lisa Wilson, Mindi Martini, Pam Baumann and Donna McCallum to the District Budget Committee for the Fiscal Year 2019/2020. Director R Ballenger seconded. Motion passes
Comments from the Floor –
None

Training Update – the Spring 58 corridor Fire Academy began March 9, 2019 and will run through mid-May. They will be meeting every other weekend and each Thursday. Lowell currently has two volunteers attending this class that includes Dexter, Pleasant Hill and Goshen Volunteers. It is EMS recertification time- every EMT will be assisted to get this completed.
Chiefs Update – The district ran a total of 36 calls this past month, the breakdown is – 18 EMS calls, 1 mutual Aid.1 MVA, 5 mutual Aid. 1 fire call, 3 mutual Aid. We had 6 assists for lines down, a fire alarm activation, for a total of 27 in district calls and 9 mutual Aid calls.       
Reminder that the 2018 Lowell Rural Fire Department annual Awards banquet will be held March 16, 2019. Director M Ballenger will not be able to attending. Chief Dragt presented Director M Ballenger with a certificate of appreciation for his service to LRFD as a valued board member. Director M Ballenger was also presented with a LRFD challenge coin. Director M Ballenger expressed his gratitude for the recognition.
Chief Dragt updated the collaborative duties for the three 58 corridor Chiefs. 

Chief Dragt, Chief Peterson and Chief Smith will work on a three-week rotation for covering the four districts. This allows the Chiefs who are not on for that weekend to enjoy in much needed down time. This allows for a Chief to always be on duty for the entire corridor.
We have received 2 new member applications aw well as 2 people who are interested in more info. One is a returning previous volunteer Kirschner

In reviewing the budget with our Admin Beth we are looking at the possibility of adding another full time employee and creating a shift program of 24 on 48 off for the three full time employees. Benefits will allow for more effective coverage and provide better service for our community. This would be a PERS eligible employee. Approx. $150,000.00 year. 
City hall was damaged due to the snow and the City Council meetings are moved to the Fire station
Board Comments – None
Next Meeting April 16, 2018
Adjourned – 1941
Re opened meeting

Chief Dragt reconvened the board meeting with an additional comment 

Due to the snow the Weather head at station 3 was damaged and came down. Spoke to Director Prenevost and was cautioned that there had been people who were offering to complete electrical work who were not qualified. Chief Dragt spoke to Director R Ballenger, Director B Burr and Director J Walker re having the electrical work preformed as an emergency by licensed electrical contractor Director J Prenevost. This was approved. The bill has been submitted. 

Meeting adjourned 1945   

